
Minutes 
Town of Long Beach 

Police Commission Meeting 
April 4, 2018    8:00 am 

1. Call to order

2.   In attendance: Pete Byvoets , Chief Sulkowski,  Barbara Morgan

Old Business

No old business

New Business

• Chief Sulkowski has requested a review of body cameras for our Police 
Department.  We had many questions and the Chief will get more information. 
A clarification of storage costs both contracted and “ala cart” need to be 
ascertained.   Pete Byvoets will check with Chris Willoughby for any and all 
legal responsibilities as well as liabilities the town should be aware of.

• The replacement of the Police Department’s  2006 Ford Expedition was 
discussed.  Pete Byvoets will bring this to The Town Council Meeting next 
week.  The estimated cost would be $29,624 plus $5,000 camera/radar 
equipment.

• Pete Byvoets will set up a procedure with the town attorney, Chris Willoughby,
    to handle unpaid ordinance violation citations.

• Chief Sulkowski commented that homeowners on the beach will be looking for 
some direction from the Town concerning the beach after the final filing 
deadline ( May 7, 2018) has passed.


